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Brant Road

Brant Road

Surgery
0844 8151480

  Issue 6


Dear Patient

Welcome to your sixth edition of the ‘Brant Road Surgery Newsletter’.

Extended Hours
You may have read in the paper or seen on television that Doctors’ surgeries are going to be open for longer hours. These extra hours are aimed at working people who cannot get to the Surgery during normal hours. We recently ran a questionnaire asking our patients for their preferred extension times. As a result of this we are please to announce that as of the 2nd June 2008 we will be opening on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday nights until 8.00pm for GP appointments. In times of GP holidays this will be reduced to 2 evenings until 8.15pm.
Booking Appointments 
Despite previous notices there seems to be some confusion about booking appointments at the surgery. We have some appointments which can only be released on the actual day of the appointment. These are aimed at people who urgently need to see a Doctor or Nurse Practitioner on that actual day. To book one of these appointments you will need to telephone in the morning and point out to the receptionist that it is urgent for that day. Our telephones are switched on at 8.00am. For all other non-urgent Doctor, nurse or phlebotomist appointments you can telephone at any time of day and book up to 2 weeks in advance for the Doctors and 4 weeks for the nurses. Telephoning a bit later in the day for these appointments will ease the volume of calls to the Surgery between 8.00am and 9.00am and reduce the frustration for patients requiring an urgent appointment of finding the phone lines busy.
Telephone Appointments
In addition to the above, we offer routine telephone appointments with the Doctors. If you would like to book one please let reception know when you telephone the Practice. 
Prescriptions

In addition to coming in to the Surgery to order your repeat prescriptions, for some time now you have been able to telephone to order them. You just need to dial the normal Surgery telephone number and choose option 1. If you are using this service, please try and telephone after 10.00am in order to avoid filling the incoming lines at our busiest times. We hope, in the future, to have an online reorder facility so watch this space..
Ringing for Results
If you need to telephone the Surgery for test results, please do not ring before 10.00am. 8.00am – 10.00am are the receptionists’ busiest times and need to be reserved for those patients urgently needing to be seen. If you ring before 10.00am for results the receptionist may ask you to call back at a less busy time.
Cancelling Appointments

You can now cancel your appointment even when the Surgery is closed. If you phone at lunchtime or in the evening you will be given an option to leave a message cancelling your appointment. Please give us as much notice as possible if you wish to cancel your appointment so that we can give it to someone else. Some months we have over 100 missed appointments where nobody has telephoned to cancel. This is an unacceptable level and in future, patients who repeatedly book appointments which they neither cancel in good time nor arrive for will be asked to leave the Practice.

Foreign Travel 
Anyone travelling abroad who thinks they may require vaccinations should complete a travel plan (available from reception) at least 8 weeks prior to departure as some travel vaccinations need to be given over a period of time. 
Length of Appointments

Please remember, an appointment is only 10 minutes, so if you have several problems, please tell the receptionist when you are booking and they will book you a double appointment.

Doctors and nurses occasionally run late, this cannot be helped, thank you for your patience.

Free Chlamydia Testing
Did you know 1 in 4 people aged between 15 and 25 are infected with Chlamydia, there are often no symptoms but it can cause fertility problems later in life.
From the beginning of June we will be offering free Chlamydia testing, as part of a national campaign, to all 15-25 year olds. Either come in to the surgery to pick up a testing kit or ask the Doctor or nurse when you come for an appointment. All tests and results will of course be confidential and results can be given to you via text if you prefer.
